
 

 

MARITIME ADMINISTRATION DEPARTMENT 

 

NOTICE TO MARINERS 

 

No. 081 (2020) Guyana 

DEMERARA RIVER 

The Maritime Administration Department (MARAD) hereby notifies all vessels operating and/ or anchoring within the 
Harbour of Georgetown, that there are two Submarine Cables that cross the Demerara River in the following areas: 
 

1. From Princess Street Outfall, Georgetown to Vreed-en -Hoop Ferry Stelling; 
2. From GPL Berth Kingston to Vreed-en-Hoop. 

 
These submarine cables were laid along the following coordinates: 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Positions refers to WGS 84 Datum 

 

 
 

INSET OF CHART BA 519 
 

Vessels are, therefore, prohibited from anchoring in close proximity to these cables, that is to say, anchoring should be 
conducted at a minimum distance of 200 metres when the vessel rides on her anchor. 
 
Communication can be made to the Georgetown Lighthouse on VHF Ch.16. This notice supersedes information provided in 
Notice to Mariner 78 of 2020. 
 
G Archer 
Chief Pilot (Ag) 
For Director General 
December 03, 2020 

No. Latitude 
(N) 

Longitude (W) Remarks 

1 06° 49ʹ.442 058° 09ʹ.972 GPL Kingston to Vreed- en Hoop 
Submarine Cable 2 06° 48ʹ.734 058° 10ʹ.661 

3 06° 48ʹ.423 058° 10ʹ.625 Princess St Out Fall to Vreed en Hoop 
Stelling Submarine Cable 4 06° 48ʹ.274 058° 10ʹ.180 


